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Margaret (Peggy) Glafcke Garzonneti passed away peacefully on August 27, 2022. Her daily 
companion for the last four years, her niece Paulette, was lovingly holding her hand while 
Peggy went to join her loved ones in heaven.  
 
Peggy was a loving daughter, sister, wife, aunt, cousin and friend to many who will miss her 
immensely including her siblings Catherine (Jeff) Olsen, Thomas (Linda) Glafcke and Patricia 
(Terry) Rajala.  
 
She was always kind and friendly, even when she was in pain. She made people smile, laugh 
and feel important and loved. She would do anything for her family or friends. Everyone 
enjoyed spending time with Peggy. She took her many nieces and nephews on outings 
throughout the city, spent many hours teaching and enjoying baking with them, attending her 
much loved Cubbie baseball games and flying her "W" flag proudly. Peggy never drove a car 
after she had an accident when she was young, but that never stopped her from going places. 
The cab drivers became her friends and were always happy to pick her up and bring her 
places as well as her friends and family driving "Miss Peggy" here and there. Every special 
occasion, you could count on a homemade ornament or decoration to cherish knowing Peggy 
made it with love. She enjoyed her puzzles and reading, bowling with her family, Disney World 
with Bob and going with Bob on his many work trips. Peggy enjoyed her adventures and time 
with her many friends whom she had kept in close contact with from Kindergarten, Marillac 
High School and Northern Illinois University.  
 
Peggy was preceded in death by her parents, Arthur and Loretta Glafcke, her husband, Robert 
(Bob), her nephews Michael Rajala who was her Godson, Daniel Glafcke and Paul Jehlik.  
 
Peggy will be truly missed in this world, but we know she is no longer in pain and in the arms 
of the love of her life, Bob. To honor Peggy and all the love she has shown for all of us over 
the years, we will be honoring her life as follows: Public visitation will be held Tuesday, August 
30, 2022, from 4 pm until 7 pm at Glueckert Funeral Home, Ltd., 1520 N. Arlington Hts. Rd., 
(four blocks south of Palatine Road) Arlington Hts., IL 60004. A Chapel Committal Service will 
be held 10:00 am at All Saints Cemetery in Des Plaines. In lieu of flowers, memorial 
contributions may be made to the Greater Chicago Food Depository 
www.chicagosfoodbank.org  


